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To: marksteiner@whdt.net

Update on WZDT Antenna Installation in Fort Myers

Dear Gunter Marksteiner 

I hope this email finds you well. I am writing to provide you with an update regarding the 
installation of the WZDT antenna in Fort Myers.

I regret to inform you that due to unforeseen circumstances, our rigging crew was unable to 
begin the installation as originally planned in June. They encountered unexpected delays on a 
separate project, which caused a rescheduling conflict. However, I want to assure you that we 
committed to complete your installation as soon as possible.

We rescheduled the installation to commence in July, and our crew came fully prepared to 
Fort Myers to begin the process. Rest assured that we understand the importance of this 
installation to your organization, and that we worked diligently to minimize any further 
delays.

We apologize for any inconvenience this may have caused, and we appreciate your 
understanding and patience during this time. Our team was in close communication with your 
on-site engineers to coordinate the logistics and ensure a smooth and successful installation.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to reach out to me directly at: 
Joel.mosher@riosteel.com. I will be more than happy to assist you and provide any additional 
information.

Thank you for your continued support and cooperation. We are pleased to complete the 
WZDT antenna installation in Fort Myers and deliver the exceptional service that you expect 
from our company.

Best regards,

Joel Mosher
foreman
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